
 
 

The Mission of Christ Church is to offer hospitality, healing and hope 
in the name of Jesus Christ 
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Dear Christ Church Family,  
 

It was another wonderful Thanksgiving Day in the greater Corning area.  
Nearly 100 people benefited from the 23rd Annual Community Thanksgiving 
Day Dinner held at Christ Church.  In addition, with the help of many 
volunteers including some from our Christ Church family, over 500 meals were 
delivered from Franôs Landing to people in their homes.  Imagine, over 600 
people in our area received a warm meal because of the combined efforts of 
many in our community.  We talk a great deal about making sure Christ C hurch 
is an inviting space which is warm, welcoming and filled with Godôs love.  We 
also talk about the importance of going beyond the red doors to reach out to others.   
 

When I was called to Christ Church, I worried about how I would be able to balance b eing present in 
a meaningful way on Thanksgiving Day at Christ Church, while still being involved with the mission I 
helped to create at Franôs Landing.  But thanks be to God, there was no reason to worry.  For you 
see this coming together in our hearts of  these two missions and ministries is what we talk about 
every Sunday morning, extending hospitality and being present on both sides of the red doors, 
recognizing our call to meet people where they are  and to invite them to join us on this journey of 
service in the name of Jesus Christ.   
 

So, whether we made a donation or joined Jan Farnsworth and her team on Thanksgiving Day or 
helped Kevin Hillman and his crew at the restaurant, we made a difference and lived into what we 
profess on Sunday mornings.  I am filled with tremendous joy that so many members of our church 
family came together to make all this possible.  Thanksgiving Day was an opportunity for us to turn 
our hearts to God in gratitude and peace.  It was also an opportunity to accept Godôs invitation to 
share our abundance.  
 

Advent is an opportunity for us all to refocus our lives on Godôs promise of deliverance and the 
reality of Jesus Christ.  As we move forward into the upcoming season, let us anchor our observance 
of Advent in the spirit  of Thanksgiving and in the God who gives us life and surrounds us with his 
sustaining love.   

 

May God bless all of us this season, and may the spirit of Than ksgiving and Advent help to bring us 
to the awe-inspiring joy of Christmas.        
 

Faithfully,  

Father Troy    

Winter Worship Schedule  

Tuesdays  Intercessions, Eucharist & 
 Discussion                        Noon   
 

Sundays  Eucharist                    8 & 10AM  
 Choir                            8:30AM  

 Nursery                        9:45AM  
 Church School/Pageant     10AM 
 Hospitality Hour           11:15AM 

CHRIST EPISCOPAL CHURCH 
33 East First Street 
Corning, NY  14830 

(607) 937-5449; 937-5440 (fax)  

E-Mail: cepiscopal@stny.rr.com 

Web: www.christepiscopalcorning.org 

 
 

 

 

Rev. Troy Preston  
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Thanksgiving Day dinner served to over 600!  
 

More than 100 persons at Christ Church and 500 persons from the Addison Act-N-Do enjoyed a 
traditional Thanksgiving Day dinner on November 22. 

 

While the kitchen crew 
was busy peeling 
potatoes and preparing 
the stuffing, others 
were setting the tables 
in the dining room.  
  
Below the cooks and 
servers of Christ Church 
are ready! 



 

A Dedication of Vestments took place Sunday, November 25, during the 10 oôclock worship.  The 
white and green vestments were given by the Flint and Finamore families in memory of Anna 
Lombardi and Rosalie Preston.  Many thanks to Deborah Finamore-Flint, her Mother and t heir 
family for these wonderful gifts.  



 

ADVENT AND CHRISTMAS SCHEDULE  
 

 
 
 

 
Tuesday, November 27  ï Tree decorating in Houghton Lounge ï 1: 30 pm  
 
Saturday, December  1 ï Debôs Retirement Party & Handbells play at Sparkle 
 1-3pm    Catered Party in Houghton Lounge 
 6:30-8pm   Handbells play inside Vitrix Hot Glass Studio 
 
Sunday, December 2 ï Advent I   

8am    Holy Eucharist 
8:30am   Choir Rehearsal  
9:45am   Nursery Care 

 10am    Holy Eucharist, Pageant Rehearsal 
 11:15am   Hospitality Time 
 
Tuesdays, December  4, 11 , 18  ï Weekday Worship (Office Closed 12/2 5)  
 12noon, Library  Intercessions, Eucharist, and Discussion 
 
Wednesday, December 5 ï Handbells play at Rockwell Museum, 2:30 p.m.  
 
Friday, December 7 ï Salvation Army Bell Ringing ï  Centerway Square  ï 10 am -4pm  
 
Sunday, December 9 ï Advent II  ï Last Salvation Army food;  Giving Tree gifts  due  

8am    Holy Eucharist 
8:30am   Choir Rehearsal 
9:45am   Nursery Care 

 10am    Holy Eucharist, Pageant Rehearsal, Handbells Play 
 11:15am   Hospitality Time 
 

Thursday, December  13 -  Christmas Potluck and Carol sing -a- long ï Houghton Lounge  
 6pm    Bring a dish to pass and beverage to share 
 

Sunday, December 1 6 ï Advent III (Home -made cookies for Giving Tree due)  
 8am    Holy Eucharist 
 8:30am   Choir Rehearsal  

9:45am   Nursery Care 
 10am    Holy Eucharist, Pageant Rehearsal 
 11:15am   Hospitality Time 
 
Tuesday , December 18  ï January Newsletter Mailed  
 6:30pm    Handbell Ringers perform at Appleridge Senior Living  
 
Wednesday , December 1 9, Thursday, December 20  ï Giving Tree Gift Pick -Up 
  
Saturday , December 22 ï Greening of the Church, Setting of the Crèche  ï 9:30am  

 
 

         (continued) 
    



 

Sunday , December 2 3 ï Advent IV ï NO 8am service  
 8:30am   Choir Rehearsal  

9:45am   Nursery Care 
 10am    Holy Eucharist, Pageant Rehearsal 
 11:15am   Hospitality Time   
          
Monday, December 24 ï Christmas Eve ï Office closes at Noon  
 3:30pm   Congregational Singing of Christmas Carols 
 4pm    Holy Eucharist, Family Service with Nursery Coverage 
 10:15pm      Special Music with Congregational Carol Singing 
 11pm      Festive Holy Eucharist      

            
Tuesday,  December 25 , Wednesday, December 26  ï No Services ï Office Closed  
  
 
 

 
 
Sunday, December 3 0 ï Christmas I ï Lessons and Carols ï NO 8am service  
 8:30am   Choir Rehearsal 
 9:45am   Nursery Care 
 10am    Holy Eucharist with Lessons & Carols 
 11:15am   Hospitality Time 
 

Monday, December 31 ï Office Closes at Noon ï Debôs Retirement Begins 
  

Ave, Ave, the Angel Sang  
 
 
 
 
 
Christmas Eve at Christ Church  
          3:30pm ï Prelude Music, including favorite carols sung by the congregation 
          4:00pm ï Family Christmas Eve Service with a childrenôs pageant featuring soloists and  
   musicians listed below    
          10:15pm ï Prelude music, including favorite carols sung by the Congregation 
          11:00pm ï Traditional Christmas Eve Service with music by our Choir and musicians  
   listed below 
  
          Handbell soloist will be Patty Campbell performing favorite carols.  Sopranos Marion Ivy, 
Linda Leibhart, and Jessica Hood will be the featured soloists.  Laura Wentzel will bring her 
beautiful piano touch as well as her gifts on the flute . 
  
Christmas Lessons and Carols  
 During the 10 a.m. service on December 30, we will have the opportunity to experience the 
Christmas message in scripture and song. The Choir will lead us in many of our best -loved carols.   
Reminder: There will not be an 8 a.m. service that day.  
 



 

 



 

HOLIDAY HAPPENINGS AND MORE. . .  
 
The Christmas tree in Houghton Lounge was trimmed on Tuesday, November 27, 
following the noon service.  Thank you everyone for doing such a beautiful job. Please 
stop by to admire the tree and all of Sara Altmansbergerôs spectacular decorations. 
 
 

Our Handbel l Ringers , under the direction of Patty Campbell,  are performing 
once again at Corningôs 44th annual Sparkle spectacular on Saturday, 
December 1, inside Vitrix Hot Glass Studio, Market Street, Corning, from 6:30 p.m. 
to 8:00 p.m.  Step inside to get warm a nd listen! 
 

Poinsettias will be used to decorate the sanctuary  for Christmas Eve. Every 
year worshippers enter a church decorated with red and white poinsettias and pine 
boughs. To help the Altar Guild offset the cost of these decorations, you can purchase 
a plant for just $18 in thanksgiving for, or in memory of, a loved one or special 

occasion. If you would like to purchase one of those  being placed on the Chancel Wall and under 
the Holy Family, please call the church office by Wednesday, December 19.  
 
Advent readers  are needed for the four Sundays beginning December 2 through 
December 23, for both 8am and 10am services and both services on Christmas Eve.  
Participants will go forward at the start of the service to read a short passage and light 
the Advent wreath.  Individuals, couples and families welcome!  
 

We will be ringing the Salvation Armyôs kettle bell on Friday, December 7, from 10 
a.m. until 4 p.m. at Centerway Square, Market Street, Corning. We would like to have at 
least two ringers every half hour. We prefer this location because if itôs really frigid that 
day, folks can step inside the Baron Steuben building to warm up, and there are 
bathroom facilities. Look for the clipboard in Houghton Lounge.  We cannot leave the 

kettle unattended so we need volunteers every half hour or we will have to cancel!  
 
The hand bell ringers are also performing  for the residents of Appleridge Senior Living in 
Horseheads on Tuesday, December 18, at 6:30 p.m. 
 
This yearôs appeal to fill Christmas baskets for the Salvation Army  is progressing 
nicely. Christ Church will be collecting the following items through Sunday, December 9: 
peanut butter, jelly, canned fruit and vegetable s, pork ón beans, boxed stuffing, gravy, 
instant potatoes, cereal, tuna fish, soup, and boxed macaroni & cheese. Leave donations in the 
basket at the church entrance, or during the week use the table in Hought on Lounge.  

 
Giving Tree gifts and monetary donations  are due by Sunday, December 9. Pickup 
begins on Wednesday, December 19.  That will give the Committee time to sort gifts, 
attach nametags, and choose matching winter w ear for each child.  Home-made cookies 
can be brought to the Tea Kitchen on Sunday, December 16. 

 
Hats, mittens and scarves are being collected  for the children from our Giving 
Tree project, and any extras will be given to the Salvation Army.  If you knit or crochet 
and would like to donate something (or want to buy some at the Dollar Store), please 
drop them off at the Church Office by Monday, December 10.    (continued)  



 

A Christmas -themed potluck and singing of carols  takes place on Thursday, 
December 13, at 6 p.m.  Bring your favorite Christmas appetizer, entrée, salad or 
dessert as well as a beverage to Houghton Lounge and enjoy all the beautiful 
decorations (courtesy of Sara Altmansberger).  Patty Campbell will lead the singing 
of Christmas carols. Anne Galvin and Jan Farnsworth promise a great time with 

food and fellowship!            
  
Rose Sunday , sometimes called Hospitality Sunday, is Advent III, December 16.  
Remember to wear your favorite pink or rose colored item of clothing.  
              

The congregation is invited to help with the greening of the Church  on Saturday, 
December 22, at 9:30 a.m. Workers should proceed to the Sanctuary with their 
clippers and work gloves as we decorate with pine boughs, lights, and poinsettias. 
Everyone is welcome! 

            
Ushers will be  needed for both services on Christmas Eve  ï 4 p.m. and 10:30 p.m.  Call 
Deb if you or your family would like to usher.  
          
We wi ll not be offering a  Christmas Day service this year so that the staff can be at home 
with their families . We are offering a 10 a.m. service on Sunday, December 23, and two services 
on Christmas Eve, 4 p.m. and 10:30 p.m. 
 
A joyous Christmas celebration and dinner  takes place Christmas Day, Tuesday, 
December 25, beginning at 12 noon at the First Presbyterian Church, 1 East First 
Street, Corning.  A short worship service and Christmas sing-along begin at noon 
followed by the serving of a free dinner at 12:30 p.m. to anyone that would otherwise 
be alone that day. Transportation is available. Reservations are appreciated by calling their office 
at 937-5419 before December 15. 
 
Office Closings  ï The Church Office will be closed Christmas Day and the day after, December 
26.  It will also  be closing at noon on Monday, December 31. 
 

The first Sunday after Christmas, December 30, there will not be an 8 a.m. 
service as we want everyone to attend the Service of Lessons and Carols at 10 
a.m.  If you are interested in reading (the lessons are very short) please speak 
with Eugene Saunders or call the Office.  The Choir will be on hand to help lead 
the singing of the carols.  

 
 
 

The deadline for submitting information for the January issu e of 
Comment  is Thursday, December 13. Comment will be mailed on 
Tuesday, December 18, in time for everyone to read about all our holiday 
happenings. 

 



 
ANNOUNCEMENTS 

 
You are invited to come and celebrate with us!  Earlier this month the parish was 
notified of the impending retirement of our beloved parish administrator,  
Deb Townsend, on December 31.   After 32 years at the helm, Deb is excited to 
begin the next journey in her life, especially awaiting the birth of h er second grandchild in 
January 2019.  Please join us for a catered reception in Houghton Lounge on Saturday, 
December 1, from 1-3 p.m. to celebrate with Deb and her family.   
 

We are delighted to announce that Kristen Mason  has accepted the 
position as secretary at Christ Church.   Kristen will begin this part -time 
position on Tuesday, December 4.  She will be training with Deb during the 

month of December.  Although her hours are subject to change, she is currently being 
scheduled to work Monday ï Friday from 9 a.m. until noon.  Please join us in extending to 
Kristen a warm Christ Church welcome. 
 
The Parish Administrator will be taking a vacation  day every Friday in December.   
 

Christ Church is currently seeking a nursery care provider on Sunday 
mornings.  The position is usually two hours a week. Applicants must be 18 years of 
age or older. A background check and Safe Church training is required. Interested 
parties should contact the Christ Church Office for more information and to complete 

an employment application 
 
The altar flower calendar  for next year  will be posted in mid -December on the 
Lounge bulletin board. Donors from previous years will already be on the schedule. 
New donors should simply pick a Sunday and add their name. Flowers will not be 
used during Lent  and therefore the donorôs dates shift from year to year.  Please 
check to be sure your name is where you want it. We have several weeks with no donors. We 
will be using Northside Floral once again for our arrangements in 2019.  Cost is $50 per week 
and is split between donors.  IF YOU NO LONGER WISH TO DONATE, PLEASE CROSS 
YOUR NAME OFF THE CALENDAR.  

 
The calendar for donating the communion elements  in 2019 will also be posted 
soon. Cost is $5 per Sunday ($10 on Easter and Christmas).  If you would like to 
donate the bread and wine on a particular Sunday, just write your name on the 
calendar. Previous donors are already listed. 

 
201 9 schedules for the Acolytes, Altar Guild, Greeters and Ushersô 
Corps  will be emailed on Thursday, December 20.  If you are a member of one 
of these ministries and DO NOT plan to participate next year, please have the 
courtesy to notify the Office BEFORE the schedules are mailed. 

 
201 9 offering envelopes  will be available beginning December 17 for those 
persons who requested them on their pledge card.  
 

Comment  , our newsletter, is distributed monthly in a PDF format.  If you cannot open 
the attachment, we recommend that you  download Adobe Reader. Adobe Reader is free and 
safe for your computer.   It only takes a few minutes to download.   Go to: 
http://www.adobe.com/produ cts/reader.html .   If y ou prefer not to download Adobe , you can 
read Comment on our website or pick up a hard copy from the  rack outside the Church Office. 

http://www.adobe.com/products/reader.html


 

REMINDERS  
 

When old man winter strikes , you may wonder if a church activity is canceled.  
Here is the procedure to follow:  For parish meetings (such as Vestry), the person 
chairing the meeting is responsible for calling the office by 3:30 p.m. so the 
cancellation can be put on the answering machine and website.  For a parish-wide 

event or worship service, the cancellation will be recorded on the answering machine and our 
website. 
 
One of the most noticeable ways of showing hospitality is expressed when we 
gather for fellowship Sunday mornings.  During these times, we are able to greet 
visitors, socialize, comfort and support one another.  Snacks do not have to be 
homemade. A quick stop at Wegmans or Wal-Mart to purchase donut holes, muffins, 
brownies, cookies, crackers, cheese or fruit is fine. Look for the clipboard in the Lounge, and 
ask a friend to sign up with you!  
              
If you are a member of the Corning Federal Credit Union  and would like to have your 
donations done electronically, call the Office and Deb will give you instructions. You must have 
an account with the Credit Union to do this.   If you use another banking institution, you must 
arrange with them to mail us your check.     
  
Because Christ Church has a business membership with the Corning Credit Union, that makes 
all  parishioners eligible to become members.   We also want to remind you that altered 
checks cannot be accepted for deposit even if they are initialed. Post-dated checks also cannot 
be accepted. If you make a mistake when writing your check to the Church, please void it and 
write a new one.   
 

TIPS FOR GETTING READY FOR WINTER  
 

Á To add traction to an icy wooden deck, sprinkle on some cornmeal.  It can 
later be easily swept away, and it wonôt damage the wood, plants or lawn. 

Á Try using some fertilizer to melt the ice and frozen snow from walks and 
porches.  Salt kills the grass on to which the snow is shoveled, but the 
fertilizer will feed it.  

Á Prepare your snow shovel for winter with a coat of floor wax.  The wax 
helps prevent the scoop from rusting and also makes the snow slide off 
without sticking.  

Á Place some nonslip strips, normally used in bathtubs, on painted porch steps to give 
your family and visitors nonslip safety in wet weather.  

 
 

God promises a safe landing,  
not a calm passage.  



 

COMMUNITY NEWS  
 

Worship Invitation  - The United Church of Painted Post, Hamilton Street, offers an informal 
Sunday evening community worship at  7 p.m. the first Sunday of the month.   The next worship 
is December 2 and this is a reminder that all are warmly invited to join them for a time of 
contemporary song, plus sharing around a chosen Scripture passage and prayer. Their 
"objective" is nothing more (or less) than a positive time of corporate worship, prayer, and 
praise to honor our Lord Christ Jesus.    
 
Did the Exodus from Egypt and Mount Sinai  really happen?   Come listen as The Jewish 
Center of the Twin Tiers sponsors a free community gathering at the Congregation Kol Ami, 
1008 W. Water Street, Elmira on Monday, December 3, at 7:30 p.m. Guest speaker is Dr. 
Richard A. Freund, Professor of Jewish History at the University of Hartford.  
 
The Christmas Bazaar at the Corning Senior Center , 1 Park Lane, Corning will be held on 
Friday, December 7 starting at 9 a.m. 

 
Heritage Village (aka Benjamin Patterson Inn),  Pulteney Street, Corning will be 
the site of a Holiday Open House on Saturday, December 8, from 10 a.m. to 3 p.m. with 
free admission.  There will be attic treasures for sale, a cookie sale, gift shop boutique 

with handmade crafts, raffles, holiday decorating, face painting, hearth cooking, blacksmith 
demonstrations, childrenôs activities, music, a magic show and Santa! 
 
Worried how to get your holiday baking finished this year? The ladies at the First 
Baptist Church, First Street, Corning, will be hosting their annual holiday cookie 
sale  on Saturday, December 15, from 9 a.m.   until gone.  There is a wide 
assortment of homemade cookies, all beautifully decorated. Once you choose the 
size of the container you want to purchase, you walk around tables and tables full of cookies 
and fill the nicely decorated container.  
 

BOOKS SANDWICHED  IN 201 9 SERIES  
 

For the second straight year the Southeast Steuben County Library will be 
holding its Books Sandwiched In Series at the First Congregational Church, 171 
West Pulteney Street, Corning.  The parking and room space proved very beneficial 

last year. The six-week series begins Wednesday, January 16, at 12:10 p.m. and ends at 1 p.m. 
Barbara Cook will act as moderator and will start the program with a few announcements 
before introductions.  Reviewers usually talk for 30 minutes and allow 15 minutes for 
questions.  Oftentimes they will provide an overview of the book's content, information about 
the author and offer their own reaction to the book.   

 

January 16:  The Soul of America by Jon Meacham ï Reviewed by Leslie Danks Burke 
January 23:  My Dear Hamilton: A Novel of Eliza Schuyler Hamilton by Stephanie Dray & Laura 
 Kamoie ï Reviewed by Cathy Patterson 
January 30:  Educated: A Memoir by Tara Westover ï Reviewed by Gwen Feldman 
February 6:  The Power by Naomi Alderman ï Reviewed by Louise Sullivan-Blum 
February 13: The President Is Missing by James Patterson & Bill Clinton ï Reviewed by  
 Corning Mayor Bill Boland 
February 20: The Hidden Life of Trees by Peter Wohlleben ï Reviewed by Akiva Silver 



 

 

On Friday, November 2, Father Troy, his family, friends and Christ Church parishioners 
attended the Robert Rockwell Fundraiser at the Corning Country Club. Father Troy gave 
the blessing. 
 
 
 

 



 

ALL SAINTSô SUNDAY 

 
All Saintsô Sunday was observed November 4.  Two services with a Necrology 
remembering those we hold dear took place. Time was taken to read the names and 
light a candle for each loved one. Parishioners stood as the names of their loved ones 
were read.  The Rev. Kit Tobin was the guest preacher and celebrant.  To hear her 
homily, go to the front page of our website.  Assisting with the lighting of the candles 
were Ben Herrmann and Howard Farnsworth. 

 


